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RESCHEDULED MEETING MINUTES Monday October 14, 2024, 6:00 pm 
 
A rescheduled meeting of the Port of Toledo Board of Commissioners (The Board) was held at the Port 
of Toledo Main Office at 496 NE Hwy 20, Unit 1, in Toledo, Oregon.  
 
1) Call to Order 

The regular meeting of the Port of Toledo Board of Commissioners was called to order at 6:02 pm by 
Commission President Lorna Davis.  
 

2) In attendance 
Commissioners present were Lorna Davis, Mike Kriz, Chuck Gerttula, Zack Dahl (via Zoom) and Rick Graff, 
constituting a quorum for the commission. Additional staff present were Debbie Scacco, Port Manager, 
Kaitlin JT Heart, Bookkeeper, Ben Victorine, Shipyard Manager and DeeAnn Ramos, Administrative 
Assistant. 
 

3) Introduction of Visitor/Visitor Comments 
No visitors were in attendance. 
 

4) Approval of Minutes 
It was moved and seconded (Graff/Kriz) to approve the minutes for the Regular Meeting minutes of 
September 17, 2024. Motion passed (5-0). 

 
5) Staff Reports 

• Shipyard Report by Ben Victorine:  
o Current projects and their timelines were discussed in accordance with the summary attached to the 

meeting packet. Victorine reported that the shipyard is full for October. 
o The shipyard has hired an inventory specialist.  
o The Alaska pollock season has been cancelled; there have been some shipyard cancellations and some 

pushes to spring. 
o The Humboldt State Coral Sea is scheduled by end of the year. 

 
• Maintenance Report by Debbie Scacco: 

The Port Manager delivered the maintenance report as provided with the packet.  Additionally, repair to 
the heater at the Shipyard residence was completed by Schneidecker Heating with a cost of $250. 
  

• Financial Report by Kaitlyn JT Heart: 
Heart presented the bill pay list, reviewed the financial reports, and answered questions posed by the 
commissioners. The annual audit is in process.  The adjustments to the Budget vs Actual report 
presented last meeting have been made.  The commissioner per diem checks were presented for 
signature.  

o Commissioner Dahl:  Asked about timing of billable hours. Scacco responded that it is determined by 
the invoice date when the job is billed.  Commissioner Dahl asked if invoices could be billed weekly, 
is this reasonable?  Heart suggested staggering invoicing with payroll. 

o Commissioner Davis:  Would like interfund transfer to be looked at on page 29 (P & L Budget vs 
Actual). 

 
• Manager’s Report by Debbie Scacco: 

The Port Manager shared her written report included with the meeting packet where additional 
discussion on the following topics ensued: 
o Project Updates 

o Sewer Connection Expansion Project 
o Scacco presented a budget breakdown including the bid tabulationy Clifton. 
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